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Cobwebs in your telescope?  Could be -- no matter how often you dust!

 

Imbedded in the lenses of many telescopes are two strands of spider silk.  Don't think you can see them?  Think again.  If you can see the crosshairs in your telescopes, you can see the "cobwebs".

 

Crosshairs haven't always been made of spider silk.  Early astronomers peered past platinum wires and through heavily ruled glass to view and chart the night skies.  But by the 1900s, telescope manufacturers were using spider silk for crosshairs.

 

It's easy to see why.  Spider silk is less expensive, easier to stretch into a straight line, and more resistant to extreme temperatures than platinum.  It is also much finer.  The average strand of spider silk is 1/1,970 of a centimeter wide--about 20 times finer than a human hair!

 

Now, spider-silk crosshairs are spinning out of existence.  According to Alan Hale, president of Celestron International (a telescope maker), spider silk is being phased out in favor of less costly but thicker copper wire.  At 1/276 of a centimeter wide, the new copper strands are only 3 times finer than a human hair. 

 

Cobwebs in your next telescope?  Not likely--unless you leave the cap off the lens!

